MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:     A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to mandatory penalties for taxicab and other drivers
SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
The proposed legislation would amend paragraph 1 of subdivision b of section 19-507 of the Administrative Code to increase the mandatory penalties imposed on drivers of taxicabs and other vehicles regulated by the Taxi and Limousine Commission for specified violations (attempting to ascertain destination before passenger is seated in vehicle; refusing to transport passenger to any destination in New York City; attempting to charge fare above that fixed by Commission; and acceptance of passengers by driver of for-hire vehicle without prearrangement). Penalties would be increased from a maximum of three hundred fifty to five hundred dollars for a first offence and from a maximum of five hundred to one thousand dollars for a second office. A third or subsequent offence would be punishable not only by license revocation (as presently provided), but also by a fine of not more than one thousand dollars.
REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
The proposed legislation will adapt mandatory penalties for taxicab drivers to the electronic trip sheet technology that has been installed in all taxicabs. Previously, TLC depended entirely on passenger complaints to learn of overcharging by drivers. As a result, repeated or serial overcharging was difficult to discover and penalize. That is no longer the case with electronic trip records, and TLC has found some taxicab drivers who have overcharged hundreds or even thousands of passengers. Current law provides for fines only for first and second offenses of overcharging and other violations which carry mandatory penalties. The proposed legislation will increase those fines and establish fines (in addition to license revocation) for third and subsequent violations, allowing more severe penalization of drivers who have been found through review of their electronic trip records to have engaged in serial overcharging. 
Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,









Patrick A. Wehle
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